
VILLAGE OF TOLONO 
PLANNING & ZONING BOARD 

SPECIAL HEARING – April 27, 2022 
 
The Village of Tolono Planning & Zoning Board met on April 27, 2022, in the public meeting room at 
the Police Station, located at 205 E. Main St., Tolono, IL. Secretary Rena Anderson called the 
meeting to order at 6:00PM. Roll call found the following members present: Chairman Del Boyle, and 
members Jeff Hahn, and Rich Cunnington. Mark Adair arrived late. Sean Talbott and Nate Tate were 
absent. 
 
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Denny Davis said he had no issues with the construction of a garage and fence at the property 
directly east of his residence addressed as 103 S Calhoun St owned by Christopher and Rhonda 
Lutz. 
 
MISCELLANEOUS 
Meeting was continued to Monday, May 2, 2022 at 6:00PM. The board felt there were not enough 
members for a quorum and Mr. Lutz did not attend the meeting to explain why he wanted the 
variance. 
 
Motion by Boyle, second by Anderson to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed. 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Rena Anderson 
P&Z Board Secretary 
 


